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COUNCIL MEETING – 21 SEPTEMBER 2022 
MEMBER QUESTION TIME 

 

 
 
The following question has been submitted by Councillor Tony Riordan:- 
  
“Due the inflammatory/libellous newsletter sent to residents of the Bishopsgarth and 
Elm Tree Ward in August of this year, is it your intention to take the matter further 
and seek legal advice?” 


